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Yy 29, 1956

) ED STATES SENATE,
,Sﬂ CoMMITTEE T0 INVESTIGATE THE
‘ ‘ADMI TI0N OF THE INTERNAL SECURTTY ACT
‘ AND OTHER INTERNAL SECURITY LAWS, OF THE
‘ CoMMITTEE ON THE J UDICIARY,
Washington, D. C.

M
(s
\fé‘;?i:ﬁg mmitee met, pursuant to adjournment, at 11: 05 a. m., in

the ¢ room, Senate Office Building, Senator Herman Welker
pres A

Presenngt; : Senator Welker.

Also present: Robert Morris, chief counsel ; William A. Rusher, ad-
ministrative counsel ; Benjamin Mandel, research director; and F. W.
Schroeder, chief investigator.

Senator WeLkEr. The meeting will come to order.

Will you raise your right hand and be sworn ¢

You solemnly swear the testimony you will give before the com-
mittee will be the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth,
so help you God ?

Mr. Lavrner. Ido.

Senator WELKER. Proceed, counsel.

TESTIMONY OF JOHN LAUTNER, WASHINGTON, D. C.

Mr. Morris. Will you give your name and address to the reporter?

Mr. Lauvr~xer. My name is John Lautner, spelled L-a-u-t-n-e-r.

Mr. Morris. Where do you reside ?

Mr. Lavryer. Washington, D. C.

Mr. Mogrris. Mr. Chairman, Mr. Lautner has appeared before this
committee before, and he has been asked to come back and testify under
the general framework of Soviet activity in the United States, with
particular references to the reorganizations of the Communist i’arty
of the United States.

I wonder if you would tell us, for the record, by way of background,
Mr. Lautner, what position you achieved in the Communist lgs:gty-—
what were your highest position or positions?

Mr. Lavr~er. Well, I was a district organizer of the Communist
Party for about 5 years, in the State of West Virginia.

I was head of the New York State Review Commission of the Com-
munist Party.

Mr. Morris. What is the review commission ?
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1424 SCOPE OF SOVIET ACTIVITY IN THE UNITED STATES

Mr. Lavryer. The discipline commission of the Communist Party
in New York State, from 1947 up to the beginning of 1950. :

And also a member of the National Review Commission of the Com-
munist Party in 1948 and 1949, and the beginning of 1950.

Mr. Morris. And you separated from the Communist Party, under
circumsiances you have previously told us, in 1950 ¢

Mr. Lauryer. Yes. On the 17th of January 1950.

Senator WeLker. Would you mind putting the mike just a little
closer to you, Mr. Lautner?

Mr. Lavrser. I will.

Mr. Mogrgis. Mr. Chairman, with those qualifications I would like to
ask Mr. Lautner some questions about Communist Party organiza-
tion.

Senator WeLkER. Proceed, counsel.

Mr. Morris. I wonder if you would tell, first, of your own experi-
ences, the instances of Soviet control, that is control by the U. S. S. R.,
of the Communist Party of the United States?

Mr. Lavryer. Well, let me rephrase 1t Soviet control. The Soviet
is a form of state. And the very same group that controlled that par-
ticular state, that form of state, known as the Soviet, or U. 8. S. R.,
that very group controlled the Communist International and, throng
the Communist International, gave leadership and -guidance to a
| Communist Parties or so-called working class parties who adhere to
5 the principles of Marxism-Leninism in each and every country where
i such parties were operating. ,

Mr. Mogrris. With particular reference ‘to the United Stat énd
particular emg)hasis on your own experiences, would you answe
same (uestion

Mr. Lavrser. Well, the Communist International |
the policies, over the Communist Party of the 1
Ameriea, and sent representatives to this country t

:

hited States
\ upervi:ﬁ)pd
the policies

Ij give leadership and guidance in unfolding a

i of the Communist International in the Unite

l Leaders of the Communist Party ‘of of America
] went to the Congresses of the Com eld in Mos-
| cow from time to time and they dver executive com-

i So in that way they dr
: Communist Party, and
the Communist

i United States of
i this country.
1 Mr. Morjys

tives?

1\ the Communist Party of the
g its program and policies in

z. One was a person known to me at the beginning

of “Edwards.” Edwards later on turned out to be Ger-

ey, And the other one was a person known to me at the

beginning as “Alpi”™—A-l-p-i—later on he was known to me as Fred
n, and later on as Farucci Marini, M-a-r-i-n-i.

the "\
| control OVM

experiences in the Communist Party?
Ir. Laur~er. 1 have no recollect

this control was exercised
where you were in the co
of the Communist Party?

Mr. Lavrner. Well,

At one-meetin were diseussi @ some of the mistakes made by
the p in the New k
tiono rans vorkers.

organization pertaining to the organiza-

And another meeting Eisler sat in was on the question of develop-

Jonimunist Party press where he, in his speech, submitted

the suce he German Communist daily, the Rote Fahne, and

Tg&ﬂm as an example for the Communist Party of the United States
o dey

pi, as Edwards, was involved even
arty leadership in carrying out
sat with him at least in three

% p that kind of official paper, mass paper.
z : on the third ocecasion, he was in a meeting where the partv

was discussing the need and necessity to penetrate into the Armed
Forces of the United States, specifically in the New York area, the
National Guard units.

And at this meeting, too, he cited as an example the failure of the
German Party in the early 1930’s to pay attention and bore from
within the Stahlheimer Organization, which later on became the base
of the Nazi Party as a military organization.

These were the three meetings in which Gerhart Eisler participated.

Mr. Mogris. Did he exercise control then?

Mr. Lavr~yer. But definitely: his word was our authority in that
meeting—in those meetings.

Then Alpi worked in the organizational department of the Commu-
nist Party of the United States from the first time I met him in Detroit
in 1930—I am wrong—in the spring of 1931, where he informed me
that there was a decision made in the department for me to go to
Canada. And then later on he worked as an organizational specialist
for the central committee of the Communist Party, U. S. A.

Later on he was a member of the nationality groups commission of
the Communist Party. I was a member of that with him at the same
time.

Later on, the Communist Party decided to send in a number of
party leaders into one of the most important mass organizations of
the party, the International Workers Order. Alpi nng myself, Ger-
hardt and others were sent into this organization to strengthen its
ideological leadership there. And then he functioned up to about
1948 or 1947, thereabouts, and left the country.

Mr. Morris. Mr. Lautner, I wonder if you could tell us of your
experiences with purges within the Communist Party?

Mr. Laur~Ner. Yes.

Well, these purges took place from time to time. There were dis-
cussions in the party on the ideological differences, earliest purges in
the struggle against Trotskyism in the early 1930’s, the struggle against
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the Radek deviationists in the party, the Bukharinites, Rakosi and
Rajk, anPd these types of deviationists and their purge from the Com-
munist z

Later mare were, in the late 1940’s, a new wave of purges in the
Communist parties in Poland, in Czechoslovakia, in I;Iungary, in
Bulgaria, in Rumania.

HI am perfectly well acquainted with the purges that took place in

un 4

Ingttgg Communist leadership in Hungary there were 3 groups, 3
main groups.
thotm group was the domestic Communists who shared leadership in

at party.

The otliar group was the so-called Communist leaders, who gravi-
tated, during the Hitler days, toward the West. Among these were
the Spanish veterans, the Communists who came back to Hungary.
Ra}}:n | the third group was the Moscow gang, headed by Matthias

osl.

In these st.rueggles in 1949, the Moscow group, Rakosi, Rajk, and
others, succeeded in eliminating, in purging and liquidating, these two
other groups.

And only recently, as late as 3 months ago, there is a new evaluatio
going on in the various Communist parties and Rakosi, the general
secretary of the Hungarian Communist Party, has admitted publicly

in conducting these purges and they are being rehabilitated, whil Y
were hanged and shot at the time.

that these pur%:ss were a mistake, that they committed serious err
139

Mr. Morris. Mr. Lautner, this particular purge had an indirect

C:j/

effect on you; did it not ?
Mr. Lauryer. That is correct.
Mr. Morris. Will you tell us how that came about,
Mr. Lavr~yer. In 1949, in the fall, when th ]
who was accused of being an imperiaiist age itoite and whatnot,

during that trial, in Hungary, my n gh one of the
witnesses. This witness alleged tha who, during the
war, introduced him to Titoites in I Bari, Ttaly, where I served
in ’Feychplogical warfare during th K

hat is true. T introduced a lot a lot of people, and

I was introduced to a lot of ein 2
But in 1944—in 1943 an ere 'was no issue of Titoism, there
was a war, a World War going o d the Titoites were figchting
the Germans, just like were doing in Ttaly.
In the course of tha iod \we were instructed—we had Army m-
unications system and a new system
rrated partisans, Yugoslav partisans who were
and integrated into a new Yugoslav Army.
r, for the purposes of the background
id you have in psychological warfare?
. Lwas head of the Hungarian unit in Bari and T was
an—I was a sergeant.
8. Psychological warfare of the United States Army?
sUTNER. That is correct.
orrIS. At the same time you were an experienced Communist ;
were you not?
Mr. Lavr~er. That is right.

Mr. Morris. And what position did yop
Party at this time?

Mr. Lavrner. At that time T ha
Party, because the Communist Party
of the war that all those party m
Army or serve in the Armed F

the party, because they
pﬁﬁt\nt\ n

1 at the beginnin
3 vill be draﬂ:egeﬁto th%
eyrare automatically out of
eliminary prerequisites of
eetings, they cannot pay

a party member—they
dues, et cetera. i

So I was not i a w ally, at that time.
Mr. Mogris. /So if-anyone have asked you at that time if you
were a member (of st Party, would you truthfully have
e

om
stated that you were not?
Mr at is/right. But if anybody would have asked,
“Are you ‘a Co ist,” I truthfully would have stated, “Yes.” And
id so.
(% ir. M R.LI that time, were you in contact with Communist
R - Ey\(;\c ¢

§ FR. Yes. From time to time I got letters from the
nited /States; particularly, I was in communication with Gurley
at this time.

r. Morris. Were you receiving any orders from Communists at
that time?

Mzr. Lavrser. No.

Mr. Morris. In other words, you were really on your own as a
Communist ?

Mr. Laur~er. That is right. What I did receive was trends in
the party and the driving toward the dissolution of the Communist
Party, the Teheran decisions, the organization of the Communist
Political Association, which later was characterized as a revisionist
error on the part of Browder. _ - ¢

This type of information I did receive, while I was in the service.

Mr. Morris. Did you receive any assignments from the Commu-
nist Party during your service?

Mr. Lavr~er. No.

Mr. Morris. And how did you carry out your positions in psy-
chological warfare as a Communist—did you do it completely on

your own or did you take complete orders from the United States
Government authorities?

Mr. Lavr~er. 1 was assigned to Allied Force headquarters, which
was at first the Eisenhower headquarters at Algiers, and then later
on it became the Allied headquarters in Casserta, headed by Marshal
Alexander, who was the Chief of the Mediterranean Theater of Op-

eration.

Our specific general who was in charge of psychological warfare

was General McClure, and we received our instruetions through chan-
nels from his headquarters.

Our main job there was to gather intelligence that came through

the air raids of the various enemy stations, to gather that and assimi-

late that, edit it, and give out a daily report.
In addition to that, I was broadcasting for about 6 months to Hun-

gary at that time, out of an Allied Force radio station, in Bari.

72723—56—pt. 26——2
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In addition to that I was also heading a leaflet-production unit
that prepared leaflets for our 15th Air Force bombers when they went
on missions so that they could drop these leaflets behind the enemy
lines.
This was in the main my work. !
Mr. Mogrris. It is your testimony, is it not, that in 1950, because of
some contacts you had at that time, you were purged from the Com-
munist Party?
Mr. Lavrser. That is right.
Instructions came to this country to get rid of me. 3
First, they tried to lure me behind the Iron Curtain. 1, in all clear
conscience, applied for a passport. Fortunately, I didn’t get it be-
cause at that particular moment there was a diplomatic break between
Ilungar andp the United States over the Vogeler case.
Mr. Morris. What case was that?
Mr. Lavr~er. Vogeler case.
Mr. Morrrs. Robert Vogeler?
Mr. Lavryer. That is right. I got a letter from Mrs. Shipley, in
which she advised me that they cannot issue a passport to Hungary at
this time. However, if I decide to go elsewhere in Europe, they are
ready to issue a passport for me. 3 ]
So that scheme of the party leadership over here to lure me behind I
the Iron Curtain didn’t succeed. ||
So a few weeks later, another scheme was worked out to get m =
down to Cleveland, Ohio, where I had a very awful personal experi "
ence in a cellar with Communist Party leagers and thugs. A 88—
a result of that, I am out of the party. BT
Mr. Morris. That was, Mr. Lautner, contemporaneous with\\the / ‘
pu;fe of Rajk in Hungary ? //
r. Lavryer. That is right. It was traced to
there is no clearer demonstration of this fact,
Bureau about it in——

\

Mr. Lavrser. That is right. My @
Daily Worker, is a lie from the begi
Fu]smn was initiated from abroad, a1
mt to follow out that instruction.
in the Flynn case in New Yo
31 days. I was 16 days cross\exa
brainwashing done, as an examp as it.

For 3 whole days John ¥ > of the defense attorneys in
that case, for 3 who /s tried to break me down. and prove that
I was a Tito agent, I contacts with the Hungarian Titoites
in Hungary

I told hi

at my ex-
no alternative

n that case. If there was any

nowledge that the purge of Noel and
! do with the Rajk purge in Hungary ?
eR. Definitely. In that cellar in Cleveland I was time
sked what were my connections with Noel and Herman
‘ ey were with the so-called Unitarian Overseas Sérvice;
n any ‘way try to attempt to build liaison with them and their
service, that they, the Communist Party, thought was a spy
hind the Iron Curtain at that time.

Mr. Morris. Mr. Chairman, we have some(testimony w@h we will
release later on which concerns this ver XCe
other testimony relates to events :
nection with this very testimony/t
morning. That is in connection wi
Senator WeLkER. Very N
Mr. Morgris. Now, My Laut
purged at that time—the| 1949

UL o1,
autner-is giving us this
n Field.

e ave-a

y of these people who were
purge—heen

now rehabilitated ?

I think you have told us to some extent. I wish you would give
more details.
Mr. La ilitate somebody who was shot

arian people there is still that lingering
b anded as traitors of the cause; they were
branded #s Fascist mad dogs. They were branded as imperialist

kies; the 1st be some element, some grain of truth in that.
You ca habilitate completely even those that are alive. They
Kaﬂ{ﬁrﬁa&% carry that stigma—that stigma of ostracism throughout their

43

ife. d there is no WaK to rehabilitate. And a decision by a
igarchy will not rehabilitate these people in the truest sense
gaﬁ; e word. Most of them are shot. Thousands of them were shot.
Mr. Morris. Now, Mr. Lautner, does this rehabilitation campaign
which is now taking place in the year 1956 of people who were purged
in the year 1950, do you have any knowledge from your own observa-
tions as to the purpose and the manner of reorganization that is being
effected ?

Mr. Laurner. Yes. Yes.

Mr. Mogris. Tell us about it, will you ?

Mr. Lavr~er. First, since the death of Stalin, there was some evalu-
ation about the incorrectness or the bad features of a so-called one-
man leadership. The very nature of the Communist Party organiza-
tion and structure demands a polarization of leadership. is so-
called collective leadership at the present time is a transitory period.
And eventually, a polarization will take place again, when one guy
will jump out in the front and he will be another Joe Stalin.

However, an evaluation took place in order how to exploit some of
the bad mistakes that were made under the Stalin regime, and how
to capitalize, how to exploit some of these self-admitted mistakes,
in order to })ut across again another line, another tactical line around
which new forces could be gathered, a new realinement of forces could
takeshape. And that is exactly what is happening today.

Fortunately, those that study the strategy and tactics of the world-
wide Communist movement in this instance, European labor leaders,
right off the bat, finally and effectively, rejected any kind of a united
front activity or united front action with Communist hierarchy or the
Communist leaders.

However, there will be gullible sections of populations and some
rublic leaders somewhere who will give a grain of consideration or a

ittle faith that the Russian line as announced by Khrushchey has
changed. Nothing changes. Only new tactics, new forms, are being
employed today to achieve the very same objective that they originally
set out to establish, that is, worldwide Communist domination.

Mr. Morris. Have you read the proceedings of the 20th Congress?

Mr. LaurNer. Yes; I have it.
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h‘ﬁ. Morrrs. Have you any excerpts from that or what you just
sai

Mr. Laur~er. I have Khruschchev’s report right here with me.

Mr. Morris. Will you put the pertinent portions of that report into
the record, Mr. Lautner, please?

Mr. Lavrser. Well, these excerpts, first, come from point 5, with
the head, “The Soviet Union in the Struggle for the onsolidation
of Peace and Internal Security”

Senator WeLkER. What are you reading from?

Mr. Lavrser. This is the official organ of the Communist Informa-
tion Bureau. The name of it is, “For a Lasting Peace and a People’s
Democracy,” and this is the February 17, 1956 issue.

The next heading says, under point 6, “Some Fundamental Ques-
tions of Present Day International Developments.”

By the way, this is that famous 7-hour report that Khrushchev

save to the Central Committee of the Communist Party of the Soviet
nion at the 20th Congress.

Mr. Morris. What was the date of that?

Mr. Lavrser. Well, that was the end, at the beginning of Febru-
ary, this issue. ‘

Mr. Morris. 19567 d

Mr. Laur~er. 1956, yes.

Well, in speaking about a reorientation which was widely misin-
l.erf)reted in this country and elsewhere, that the Soviet-line chan
well some of these excerpts from the very same person who mad
report, contradict that kind of an evaluation. I just want to tea—
few of them here. o o )

At one point Khrushehev quotes Lenin and he quote?s;he following y

—

excerpt from Lenin:

All nations will arrive at Socialism. This is inevitable.
s0 in exactly the same way. Each will contribute s
or another form of democracy or one or in anoth
tatorship of the proletariat.

Our enemies—

says Khrushchev—

like to say that we Leninists advoecate viglen
we recognize the need for the revolutio
into socialist society. There is oubt that in
the violent overthrow of the
tion of the class struggle conn

eois and the sharp aggrava-

Then he further

Leninism teach classes will not surrender their power volun-
tarily and the of intensity which the struggle may assume,
the use or th in the transition to socialism, depends on the
resistance o n whether the exploiting class itself resorts to vio-

¥ 6 e old argument and the old accusation
s, Communist who resorts to violence but it is the

ountries where capitalism is still strong and it has a huge military and
apparatus—

. Morris. You are coming to the United States?

and police apparatus at its disposal, the Teac
evitably offer serious resistance. Th the trans
tended by a sharp class revolutionary struggle. V

to socialism, the decisive and indispensable fe

ong Communist Party as a

and forms. In countries where there

( Mn . Will you spell that, please?

\7: i NER. M-1-k-0-y-a-n—cites the example of Czechoslovakia,

i ter the Second World War.

z at happened in Central Europe? Anybody who knows a little
contemporary history knows that after the defeat of fascism and

Hitlerism, there was a political vacuum in central Europe. There

[F50 were a number of exiled governments, like the Polish and Czecho-
S slovakian Governments in London. Those that were in power during

the Hitler regime in central Europe, they were compromised. The
new forces that were to come up as political factors in the post second-
war period, never had a chance, because the Moscow boys came back
right on the backs of the Red army and through the force and threat
of the Red army ground up all anti-Communist democratic forces in
Poland, in Czechoslovakia, in Hungary, in Bulgaria, and by 1948-49,
they established their sole domination—the domination of the Com-
munist or workers parties, the one party system.

And the state or form which they organized was known as the
People’s Democracies, in Poland, and Czechoslovakia.

So these were the conditions on which Khruschchev, Mikoyan, and
others are trying to build now that, under certain conditions it is pos-
sible, but if those conditions are not present, force and violence, the
old tried and tested Marxism-Lenin doctrine, is still applicable, and
the only doctrine that is applicable in the transition to socialism by
the Communist Party.

Mr. Morris. That 1s according to the minutes of the 20th Congress?

Mr. Lavrser. That is stated very clearly by Khrushchev.

Mr. Mogrris. Mr. Lautner, I wonder if you would tell us of the
reorganization of the Communist Party that you were engaged in in
1950 when you were expelled from the Communist Party ¢

Mr. LauTNER. Yes.

Well, the reorganization actually began in 1948—1948, in September.
The Communist Party in this country was under attack. I’)l‘he top
leadership, the national board, headed by Dennis, Foster, and others,
were arrested and indicted for violating the Smith Act.

At that time I was called into a meeting with Bob Thompson who
was a member of the board and two other members of the New York
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State secretariat, where Thompson gave a report that Foster, who
was in Europe in 1946 and 1947, made a survey on this particular
problem, the very problem, with the international leadership, and
m his mg:)rt he related some of the experiences that the other parties
have on the other side when they were under attack. ~

And on the basis of Foster’s report, there was a contraction of
practically 90 percent of the membership in these parties when they
were under attack on the other side.

Mr. Morris. What do you mean by contraction ?

Mr. Lavryer. Contraction—by 90 percent of the party member-
ship strayed away and about 10 percent remained. And this 10 per-
cent was the party, the organized force that carried on activities
under any and all conditions, whether fascism or nazism or any kind of
repression.

So in 1948, September, at this meeting, Bob Thompson raised the
question, “Now, we still have a little chance—we are under attack—
to find that 10 percent of the membership that would be most effec-
tive, if it integrated now, in carrying out party activities as an organ-
ized group under any and all conditions.”

And we worked out a plan over there which was known as the
three system, the Troyka system, based on the old Russian under-
ground and other undergrounds in Europe.

Mr. Mogrris. Let me see if I understand: The party reappraised
the whole situation ?

Mr. Lavr~er. That is right.

SCOPE OF SOVIET ACTIVITY IN THE

Mr. Lavrxer. Well, that was my main
so-called vertical structure, certain horizont:
party presses, hiding places, contac :
for printing givin% deposits to smu
to increase their volume of paper

These were some of tl’i? featur

v

tures, like finances,
o available paper
yrinting industry,
ication system.
snded in with that under-
ground at that time. netion in that period of
time.
ony with respect to the other
27,000, it was ju 't rassignment ?

i he rifted away. And then there was
In the 1950 December con-

-

ed-6n their activities on the surface. Most of them
d, who were not prosecuted, and they just marched
ike a good platoon on orders to submit themselves to
gain. There is another reason for that. '
% s. Will you tell us about that, Mr. Lautner—you just
reference there?
Z Lavr~yer. In 1948 our main consideration was to organize the
underground to enable the party to function under any and all con-
ditions and to give leadership to this party. So that this myth of
leadership was upheld. It was not even a myth. It was a reality.
When Dennis and the others reported to serve sentence, Giil Green,

Dy

Mr. Morgis. They found they were going to take out 10 percent, Bob Thom d Henv Wi 3 S

: - pson, and Henry Winston remained fugitives.

which 10 percent would be reliable under all circumstances ?\ In the party it was a cléar indication that this leadership is giving
Mr. Lavryer. That is correct. s : : leadership in that particular period, that there is a continuity of
Mr. Morris. With respect to the remaining 90, what-did they leadership in the Communist Party which is very important in the

with them ?
Mr. Lavryer. Well, at that point, that was not e
That was not the problem at that momen
problem was how to find the 10 percent fi
set up, who shall be integrated into theé 10-pe
Mr. Morgis. These people who were se
ones?

N consi a@- d.

t .ha! noment the

alty to the party under any and al
econd, ability.

Third, being in a mass o
where there is a lot-of elbg
on Communis !

Under thes

T gt aeration of 10 percent began, about late
all in 8

I left the Communist Party in 1950,
. . ork was accomplisheed, checked in the

k State organiza the Communist Party, where approxi-

0 members-were integrated into the underground

) nembership of about 30,000 at that time.

In 1950 there was a membership of 30,000 in New York

¢y selected 3,000 of the most loyal and disciplined and

etnbers and they processed them into an underground?

vrNer. That is correct.

~Morris. And you helped—youn were a party to that processing?

eyes of the party membership.

In addition to these three——

Senator WELKER. Just a minute. You say they remained fugitives.
What happened there—they jumped bond ?

Mr. Lavryer. They went underground.

Senator WeLker. They went underground ?

Mr. Lavryer. That is right. Instead of reporting to serve sen-
tence—they were sentenced in the first case—instead 0% reporting like
Dennis, Gates, Ben Davis, and the others did, they remained under-
ground—they didn’t report.

Senator WeLker. And they forfeited their bond ¢

]!;Ir. Lavrxer. They forfeited their bond. I think it was $20,000
each.

Senator Werker. Who furnished that bond ; do you know !

Mr. Lavryer. Well, I think at that time it was the CRC, the Civil
Rights Congress, which was another front organization for the party
in collecting funds, to make funds available for these legal defenses,
and for other purposes.

Senator WeLker. You mean to tell the committee then that these
men who didn’t accept their sentences, didn't serve their sentences
at first, the party actually controlled them and asked them to go

~underground ?

Mr. Lavr~yer. That is correct.
Senator WeLker. Thank you, sir.
Mr. Lavryer. That isright.
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Mr. Mogris. Before departing any further, Mr. Lautner; with re-
spect to the people who would raise funds in the Civil Rights Con-
f,rem, Woulei any of those, with respect to the 30,000 Communist

arty members in 1950, sﬁew York, would the other underground

le be engaged ?
peﬂ)r. Laurser. Well, you see, there is no sharp separatio n between
one who was in the legal party or one who was in the underground.
There were instances that party leaders were up in the open party
and they were also in the underground. There were instances where
the underground person was a respectable trade-union leader.

So it is a fluid situation. What there is, there is a compact, or-

anized force of 3,000. That is the only implication. An organized
%orca of 3,000 party members who carry on as an organi force
under any and all conditions, even if the legal party is dissolved.

As far as financing, the manifold activities of the Communist Party,
that came from both sources. A lot of money was channeled into the
underground for underground purposes.

I, f%:oexample, was%:s.i{ed to make qua. list of 20 people in the

of 1949. At that time the New York State organization of
:Ee 2§m1mumst Party proposed a budget of $650,000 for the New
York organization alone. A certain amount of this money had
be channeled into the underground. I was asked to prepare a lis
of 20 names, party and nonparty people. And the primary considera-
tion in the selecting of these names would be, whether this indivi
to whom anywhere from $10,000 to $20,000 would be ent

funds, would this individual change his loyalty to th
]f)or 10,000 or $20,000. That was the key question there.

Others were asked to prepare such lists.

And I found that at 1 point 3 whole lists of 20 pepy T
to Bill Norman, the executive secretary of the New York organiza-
tion. And we left it up to him to select his 20 people out of 60 -
mendations—out of 60 names, where to place mone the under-

und.

So there was an interchange. Tt 'de
portant at the moment as far as fing

no sharp separation there.
Mr. rﬁonms. Mr. Lautner, how erpret the reemergence
from the underground of th s who are coming into

surrender ?
hers served their sentence. And
e. They were on probation for a while.
ast January or so, that probation ended.
t again as Communist Party leaders.
his situation where the underground

they eame back int
And so somewhere

dership in the Communist Party. So the word
ese underground leaders, those that were not appre-
¢ meantime, like Bob Thompson and Sid Stein, just came
dck and reporting to the authorities ready to stand trial
v to serve their sentences.

Morgis. Was that movement out of strength or weakness?

. Laur~er. That was a calculated movement out of their organi-
zation strength.
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Mr. Morris. Out of strength or weakness?
Mr. Lavr~Ner. They determined when, w
determined what shall happen.
Mr. Morris. Mr. Chairman, we
roposed amendment to the Sm
nternal Security to the Senate Ju
Last week there was a_confe

imony on a

V ommittee,
neys general out in the
ete the issue came up as to
whether the i.ndividu?.

ment in asking for this'a ent to the Smith Aect.

The attorne delo\supported the Bridges-McCarthy
bill, which is/the of the that is now before the Judiciary
Committee and which we havé been taking testimony.

Nowlast week there were justa few attorneys general, I think the
attorneys general o {nﬁomia, New Jersey, and New York, opposed
the position of the Federal Government and opposed the Bridges-

?MECarth bill: At least, one of them voiced the opinion that the

/¢ Communis ¥ does not attack and does not have as its target the

\\,ﬁ i e governments and there is no conspiracy by the Com-
—munists against the State governments.

A Jetter to Chairman Eastland from Herbert B. Cohen, attorney

renéral of Pennsylvania, regarding this matter and enclosing state-
ments of himself and other attorneys general, together with the perti-
nent resolutions of the National Association o%eAttorneys General,
were ordered into the record at a meeting of the subcommittee on
May 10 and appear at the end of this testimony.)

Mr. Mogrris. We have here a man who was district organizer. He
had the position of the control officer, one of the control officers of
the Communist Party of New York State.

I would like to ask him to testify on that particular point.

Does the Communist Party—did it, while you were one of the State
officials, attempt to conspire against the State ?

Mr. Lavrxer. That is correct. First of all, the State government.
as well as the Federal Government, is considered in the thinking and
evaluation of the Communist Party leadership, as a political upper
structure, a political upper structure that safeguards the vested inter-
ests. That is the way they put it.

Now, I personally feel that there are a lot of legal questions involved.
I am not an attorney. There are a lot of legal questions involved, in
this whole issue of State rights versus Federal rights.

Mr. Morris. Without getting into that, Mr. Lautner, was there any
conspiracy on the part of the Communist Party with respect to the

. State government ?

Mr. Lavrser. Well, all Communist Party activities, in order to
achieve the basic aims of Marxism and Leninism, are directed against
all State as well as Federal authority and Federal Government. ere
is no misunderstanding or no mistake about that because they are both
part of the Communist terminology, the upper structure.

Senator WeLKER. Are you basing that statement upon your own
experiences ?

Mr. Lavryer. Thatisright. Thatisright.

Senator WerLker. Will you tell us any experiences you had on that?

72723—b56—pt. 26——3
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Mr. Lavryer. T was teaching Marxism and Leninism for a number
of years in Communist Party schools. ] TN
d it is a very simple proposition. There is an economic founda-
tion in society. %‘he relationship to that economic foundation deter-
mines a class relationship. Those that own the means of production,
and the means of transportation are one particular class. They have
their class interests. . }
Those that do not own the means of production only work in fac-
tories and in transportation, are a class and they have their separate
interests. / 2
On this economic foundation a structure is built. That structure
has two parts. It is an ideological structure, the battle for the minds,
and a political structure. b ¢ ; .
Both of these upper structures on this economic foundation, safe-
guard that relationship at the base, at the ]ilomt of production. _
In other words, the bourgeois state as they say it, economic capi-
talism, that controls the state machine, also controls the Federal Gov-
ernment, the Federal machine. i :
So when you fight against the bourgeois, when you fight against
monopoly and imperialism, you fight against the same state machine
as weﬂoas the Federal machine. There is no mistake about that.
I did not want to go into the legal, as I said, controversy, sta
i rsus Federal rights. T
ngfl;ltj vI‘aalgs feel that bgecause of the very monolithic nature of the
Communist leadership, and the very discipline and authority
is being exercised in the Communist movement, I think a disperse
type of an approach would defeat any attempt to cope w1 t
problem. I think there is long overdue a need for a centralized gro
to study this movement in all its manifestations, with all of its rami-
fications, and give the ben:i,iﬁ'tt t(})}f thelglstudy to the authorities, so thia
h n intelligently handle the problem.
t BTyh(é:e are vegr§ skjgllful propagandists, they ated ﬁ}fes—
sional revolutionists. If you splt..tlllem_,l ey will just

turn around and will say, “It is raining,” a1 ¥ to prove
that it is raining. That 1s the kind of people tha with,
1 give you one example : They dissolve 8 Information
N ly

did they do that?
ions are really peaceful.
orafation Bureau, anyway ;

arns the worldwide Communist

movement and it ¢ p in the Pravda, the official organ of the
]flommunist P e Soviet Union, only a few days after the
dissolutio 1, and he says—this is a quote that the
New Yorl from the Pravda, and I read the exact
quots

raneously \with the demotion of Joseph Stalin, steps were taken to
he\ Cominunist Information Burean. Pravda a‘sks you, however, it
establish suitable links with friends and parties oriented towards

ding of the Communist Information Bureau in no way means a weakening
= between Communist Parties.

These are the exact words from the Pravda.

—

Mr. Morris. Will you read that again?
Mr. Lavrner. And Pravda also makes it/ clear tha
the Communist Information Bureau in no v
links between Communist parties.”
Mr. Morris. May I come back t
with the Communist Party.
Massachusetts had indicted
Supreme Court decisio
Struik had been droppéd
professor in an individual

ove Nelson case, the case against
you think at that particular level, a
t that is the fit subject for a State
aetivity within its borders?

g, ; eel that the State has a right to
elf against subyersion, ére is no question about that.

said be re-a lot of legal problems, legal ques-

. L am competent enough to deal with or to even
these problems. But I feel that the State has a right
rotection to defend itself, and defend the people that they

State, because the State is the duly elected body of
répresent the views and aspirations of the people of that
r State. They have that right. I think they should.
< Morris. Mr. Lautner, the last time you testified, you gave us
testimony about Constantin Radzie, who was a member of the
control (éommission of the Communist Party of New York State; did
you not ? '

Mr. LaurNer. Yes.

19{\;;‘. Mozris. That was in 1952, I believe ; was it not, Mr. Lautner; or

53 ¢

Mr. Lavrser. We were up in New York at that time?

Mr. Morris. Yes; 1952.

Mr. LAuTNER. 1952; yes—or 1953.

Mr. Morris. At that time it was disclosed that Constantin Radzie,
even though he was a member of the control commission of the Com-
munist Party and, therefore, one of the leaders of the Communist
Party, had been naturalized in the United States and had stated in
his application papers that he had never been a member of the Com-
munist Party and denaturalization proceedings were commenced
against him; were they not ?

Mr. Lauvrxer. That was said. Well, T don’t know whether he took
his eitizenship paper out or not. All T know is that he was a Com-
munist Party member, since I was, in 1929, and if he took his ecitizen-
ship papers out after 1929, and if he so alleged that he was not & mem-
ber of the Communist Party, or of any group that tries to overthrow
the United States Government by force and violence, then he was mis-
taken. He was wrong. He was not telling the truth.

Mr. Morris. Do you know what happened to that denaturalization
proceeding ?

Mr. Lavrner. 1 don’t know.

Mr. Moreis. To your knowledge do you know whether he has been
deported ?

Mr. Lavrser. I don’t know.

Mr. Morris. Was he denaturalized?

Mzr. Laurser. I have no idea—I don’t know what happened to him.
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Mr. Morris. Since Mr. Lautner has testified, Mr. Chairman, pre-
viously, about a Peter Rhodes, I wonder if you will tell us who Peter
Rhodes is? ;

Mr. Lavrser. Well, when I graduated from War Department Mili-
tary Intelligence Training School during the war in 1943, spring, I
was immediately shipped overseas with a small group of other sol-
diers. And we were assigned to Allied Force Headquarters in Algiers,
to Eisenhower’s headquarters. And we were assigned to Psychological
Warfare Branch. o :

The person who was in charge of all monitoring units of Psycholog-
ical Warfare Branch was a person by the name of Peter Rhodes.
He was a civilian, he was with OWL. ‘And he was our boss, as far as
our assignment and work was concerned. He gave us a number of
orientation lectures outside of Algiersat “L. B.R.” s

And then later on I was assigned to the Balkan unit, up the Adriatic
coast. And he came around there from time to time visiting the vari-
ous units of Psychological Warfare Branch in the Mediterranean
theater of operation. He was a simulated lieutenant colonel and he was
our chief in this war period. ! !

He introduced me in Algiers to some of the international leaders of
the Veterans of the International Brigade. Through them I
introduced to some of the French deputies who were in Algiers, Com-
munist deputies at that time, Florimond Bonte and the others, an
he also introduced me to a woman who was the general secretary of the
Algerian Communist Party. :

%fe never spoke about his party membership. g 1(

When I came back I had a discussion with John Williamson, w
was a member of the national board and labor secretary of the party,
and I told him about my experiences with this person. So he
laughing. He says, “I know him.” ; ;

'Ighen checked through Dorothy Loeb, who was a section organizer
of a sensitive section in New York organjzation in the party. Peter
Rhodes was a member of the Commn §

Mr. Mogrrs. Mr. Chairman, whe
ago he, too, mentioned Peter Rh ,
concerted effort to try to locate Mr.
this particular testimony, to find w
to testii-{ about the Comuiun
date we have not been s

Do you have any idea

- Mr. Laurner. <] have a
And I don’t know—rece
was eithe g

idea. He was married to a Belgian woman.
1 heard that he was out of the country, he

os to see him. :
wris. Mr. Lautner, you were district organizer in West Vir-
ere you not ?
yurNer. That is correct. . %3
Mogris. At that time, did you have people in the political par-
West, Virginia? ‘
r. LAUTNER. Yes. i
Mr. Morris. Without going into any names, will you tell us gen-
erally about that, Mr. Lautner?

TN ™
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’{E’m Demo-
ated coal

(ty. And we had,

Mr. Laurner. Well, since the miners, in the
cratic Party in West Virginia, especially in
areas like Beckley and Logan and Willis
where the miners were, going to the
in the party—the chairman of the
mittee of the Democratic Party, wa

We elected finally one party 3
representative, through 3

e made other atte

Mr. Part-y does take that activity
ing both Republican and Demo-
cratic dge—you know that from your own

ex
is correct. Not to do so would be branded

ot to do what?

. Would be branded as sectarianism which is an error.
. Is there anything else, Mr. Lautner, that you feel would
Internal Security Subcommittee, at this time, which is
ing Soviet activity as 1t expresses itself through the organi-

o
, this

z zation and reorganization of the Communist Party of the United

States?

Mr. Laviner. Well, offhand, T have—

Senator WELKER. Any further questions?

Mr. Lavryer (continuing). No contribution to make.

(On the basis of earlier testimony by Mr. Lautner, supplemented
by other records in the subcommittee files, the staff has prepared a
word picture of the activities and characteristies of an ubiquitous
Communist agent, who operated in the United States for two decades,
and who is most frequently referred to as J. Peters. This document
appears as appendix I of this volume.)

nator WeLker. Any further questions, Counsel ?

Mr. Morris. Mr. Chairman, I have something here for the record.

I thought we could put into the record today—I have been trying
to get some verification of it—it is not exactly established yet but we
received a letter from Australia this morning in which the man who
wrote the letter, who was the secretary of the Australian Committee
for the Cultural Freedom, had read in the Newsweek, May 21, 1956,
that Mr. Vladmir Mikheev, who was the subject of hearings before
the House committee, and that he wanted to point out to giis com-
mittee that there were 14 witnesses who gave testimony before the
Petrov Royal Commission in Australia about the activities of Mikheev
when he was in Australia.

This man who wrote the letter to us said that he was then the Tass
correspondent in the South Pacific area and was the first Tass corre-
spondent in Australia.

I would like that, Senator, subject to our verifying that it is pre-
cisely the same man that this man says he is—I would like that to
go into the record in connection with our inquiry into the Tass News

Agency which is now underway by this Internal Security Subcom-
mittee.
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Senator Werker. It will be permitted but it is a great -deal of
hearsay. We will take it for whatever value it contains. It will be
permitted at this point.

Mr. Mogris. Mr. Mandell has prepared, Mr. Chairman, excerpts
from the testimony of the Royal Commission, on this point, and I
would like to offer them for the record at this time.

Senator Werker. It is so ordered.

(The material was marked “Exhibit No. 278”7 and reads as follows:)

Ex#aisrr No. 278

(The following references to Tass are taken from Report of the Royal Com-
mission on Espionage, dated 22nd August 1955, issued by the Commonwealth of
Australia :)

Tass: This is the abbreviation for Telegrafnois Agenstvo Sovietskavo
Soiuga (Telegraphic Agency of the Soviet Union), the organ of the Soviet Gov-
ernment which is concerned with the collection and dissemination of news
(p. 19).

An illustration of the importance which the Moscow Centre attached to this
rule of seereecy (which was designed, amongst other things, to minimize the
risk of eompromising the Ambassador or the Embassy should M. V. D. activities
become known) is given in the Moscow Letter No, 6 of 25th November 1952,
paragraph 12. The paragraph is in these terms:

“Concerning the Motor Car.

“Both you and Antonov knew the cover story for the purchase of the motor car.
In accordance with this cover story all the employees of the Embassy, Pakhomox’
acquaintances, and the counter-intelligence have every reason for considering

of the motor ecar was given in an unciphered communication in the nam
directorate of the Tass agency. Therefore, Antonov's statement to

anything about it in the Tass agency, and that the motor car belonged pe v
to Pakhamov (which you likewise confirmed to the Ambassgdor), we consider
to be an infringement of the rules of secrecy, which occu
oversight on your part. Your and Antenov’s statement to the A
the exposure of Pakhomov as our cadre worker.

Canberra and it should be used for operational eS a or Kislytsin
have obtained a driving license.
“Taking into consideration Antonov's state
because he is afraid to drive a motor car
that, pending a final decision, he should t
t{hat for this purpose he should use £
section” (pp. 87 and 88).
274. Palchomov, who held :
M. V. D. worker who had alres

diving lessons and
es of your M. V. D.

to the U. 8. 8. R. Antonov, who
h[m as Tass representative (p. 88).

its workers in Aus n £ he knowledge of our Secm'itv Service hy procur-
ing the Moscow Dire 3 he Tass Agency to send Pakhomov the “cover
story” by 3 nics n_clear” in the belief that communications with
Australia were ect of censorship examination, and in the hope and an-

3 i ) would thus come to the knowledge of our
1 gugpicions they might have that Pakhomov, the
entative, was concerned with espionage activities. The Letter

S8 repre

subsequently, for a short time, under Sadovnikov. In August 1950 he re-
to the U. 8. 8. R. (p. 89).

. In June 1950 Pakhomov (code nmame “Valentin”), another M. V. D.

worker, arrived to replace Nosov as Tass representative and to work under

Sadovnikov (p. 89).

NaNewe s
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283. In April 1951 Sadovnikov was recalled to/Moscow, 4 umomhle Te-
al W ad \been de by the
Ambassador was the reason for his recall. But he & is. and believed
that- he was merely going on leave and -would return after)\a” short interval.
Before his departure he was instructe v ¢ Moseow-Centre that Pakhomov
wonld act as temporary Resident duri abse id-th t Mrs. Petrov would
take over the M. V. D. cipher wao 7 2
she did (pp. 89 and 90).
284. Pakhomov, however, W
had l1ttle opportunity to ae

, who was promoted to the rank of
e of Petrov's appointment as temporary
o /had been Pakhomov's cipher clerk and techniecal
g s cipher clerk and technical assistant (p. 90).
remained temporary Resident until April 1954, when he left the
¢, From early in 1953 he had known that he was to return to the
t6_be relieved of his position as temporary Resident. In fact, he
y Kovalenok (code name “Stoun”), an M. V. D. eadre worker, who
vdney on the 3rd April 1954 as temporary Resident. It was intended
M. V. D. worker more senior than Kovalenok would later come to
ilia as permanent Resident. It is worthy of note that in Moscow Kova-
enok had served in the Fourth Directorate of the M. V. D., which was concerned
with the training of espionage agents for work in an "Illegal Apparatus” and
procuring their entry into foreign countries. This is significant in view of the
desire of the Moscow Centre to ereate an “Illegal Apparatus” in Australia (p. 90).

291. ANTONOV (code name “Ignat”) arrived in June 1952. His overt work
was that of Tass representative in succession to Pakhomov. Antonov's principal
M. V. D. duties—as laid down by the Moscow Centre—were to make the acquaint-
ance of and “study” journalists, Members of the Parliament, and others who
were thought to be of interest to the M. V. D. Like Kislytsin, his inadequate
understanding of English handicapped him. Antonov left Australia with the
members of the Embassy after Petrov's defection (p. 91).

(f) When Sadovnikov left Australia in 1951 Pakhomov, who still remained
responsible for the Tass work and had been in Australia for only a few months,
was snddenly called upon to take over the control of Sadovnikov's Apparatus, and
both he and Sadovnikov believed that this was merely a temporary expedient
(p. 96).

564. There is also a reference to Maclean in one of the G Series of documents,
namely, the Enclosure to the Letter of 10th November 1949 (G. 3). It reads:

“Maclean—journalist, sympathetically disposed towards us, a very well
informed man. In “I"s' opnion, he will give information.”

“7** stands for “Tekhnik,” the code name of Nosov, a Tass representative and
an M. V. D. worker under Makarov and later under Sadovnikov (p. 159).

691, It is apparently the world-wide Soviet practice for Tass representatives
to be recruited espionage agents. It certainly was so in Australia, where Nosov.
Pakhomov, and Antonov—in succession the Tass men here—were all active
M. V. D. cadre workers (p. 193).

692, The “study” of journalists for the M. V. D. was primarily the task of the
Tass representative, who could without exeiting attention mix freely with
journalists and would be naturally accepted by them as one of themselves. He is

- thus in the way of gaining access to such information as they have and may be

able to use them as at least unwitting informants (p. 193).

697. Miller told us that in 1943 he had—with the consent of his employer—
made an arrangement with Nosov, whom he believed to be merely a Tass repre-
sentative, to supply Nosov with news which might be of interest for him to eable
to Tass. For these services, Miller said, Nosov, with the knowledge and approval
of the proprietor of the “Daily Telegraph”, paid him a weekly sum of £2. Miller
told us that he had earlier been a member of the Communist Party but had
ceased to belong to it in 1942 because he disagreed with its policies. There was,
he said, nothing improper in the arrangement made by him with Nosov, and such
an arrangement to supply information of interest to correspondents of overseas
newspapers is, we were told, a common practice in newspaper offices (p. 194).
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720. Although, as we have previously pointed out, O'Sullivan must have known
that the Tass representatives was an official of a Soviet Government organ, he
said that he had no knowledge that Pakhomov was an M. V. D. worker. He said
that he gave Exhibit H to Pakhomov with the purpose solely of assisting the
latter to influence journalists to publish Soviet news (p. 198).

721. We think it is most improbable that Pakhomov would have disclosed to
O’Sullivan that he was an M. V. D. worker, or that O’Sullivan would have known
it, but O’Sullivan’s excuse for giving Pakhomov Exhibit H does not explain what
appears to be a design to hide the fact that he was its author. Writing in the
third person, he inserted some particulars about himself—including an indefinite
statement of his age. Nor does his excuse seem to afford an explanation of
the references in it to persons believed by O’Sullivan to be connected with our
Security Service (p. 198).

722. Whatever O’Sullivan’s purpose may have been in supplying Exhibit H,
it is clear from the Moscow Letters that the document was got by Pakhomov for
M. V. D. purposes, and that after its dispatch to Moscow the Centre took a keen
interest in O’Sullivan and regarded him as a promising prospective agent who as
a result of his secret meetings with Pakhomov and of his supplying Exhibit H
was “on the small hook”. That interest became intensified after O’Sullivan
became Press Secretary to the Leader of the Opposition in April 1953 (p. 198).

In addition to these M. V. D, workers or collaborators on the Embassy staff,
the following Tass representatives in Australia were M. V. D. workers:

(i) Nosov (“Tekhnik”)

(ii) Pakhomov (“Valentin”)

(iii) Antonov (“Ignat”) (p. 297).

Paragraph 7 of Letter No. 5 of 27 September 1952 to Canberra.

The information set out in para. T of your Letter No. 4 of 28.8.52, shou
have been notified to us by you by cable. Please take this into consideration
and in future inform us immediately about similar happenings.

We agree that Antonov should not go any more to the editoria
of the “Tribune”, (°1). In so far as materials supplied by the Infi

press, are official (°3) and are examined by censorship (°4) upon recei

with the editorial office of the “Tribune” (°5) that a
should be sent to him for such material when necessary

9. Petrov stated that Exhibit H had been handed to him
one Pakhomov, the then representative of the Tass Ag v and said be a

supplied to him late in 1951 by a journalist na

the staff of the “Sydney Morning Herald™ (p. 42

12. The testing of the authenticity of
The Petrovs had stated—

(a) that it was typed during

at a time when Petrov was in the

been given by its author

essive days'in April or May 1953,
a Community Hospital, and had

he then representative of the
the M. V. D.

CONCOLUSIONS
¢ of Tass demonstrate its illicit character as a

sted largely of Soviet Military Intelligence
al journalists and who operate under aliases

“edit. of the Tribune.”
“inform. bureau and photo chr.”
“offic.”

“censorship.”

“editorial office Tr.” (p. 871).

flic
tion
Bureau and Photo Chronicle (°2) through Tass, intended for the A smj

ED STA’ 1

Senator WeLkrr. Thank you very much
And the meeting is now suspended.
(Whereupon, at 12: 10 p. m., the hearing
(The letter from Herbert B. Cohien, att
vania, with related documents, refe p

1 of Pennsyl-
ead as follows) :

Chairman, Senate Judici
Senate Office Buildi

torneys general of California, Delaware,
York, Nevada, and Rhode Island, have
statements to you as an expression of
Association of Attorneys General at its

(Signed) Herpert B. COHEN,
Attorney General.

TEM§N op Posrrion oN ResorurioNn 14 oF THE NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF

T IRHFR ATTORNEYS GENERAL HOTH ANNUAL MEETING, 1956

The undersigned members of the National Association of Attorneys General,
believing that the security of the Nation and of each of the States will best be
served by uniform Federal investigation, control, and prosecution of subversive
activities and having dissented from the action of the association at its 50th
annual meeting (1956) endorsing Federal legislation to permit enforcement of
State penal statutes in this field, adopt this statement as their formal expres-
sion of dissent from such action of the association and desire that this formal
expression of dissent be made known to the presiding officers and appropriate
committee Members of the Senate and the House of Representatives of the
United States.

Bdmund G. Brown, Attorney General of California ; Joseph D. Craven,
Attorney General of Delaware; Thomas M. Kavanagh, Attorney
General of Michigan; Miles Lord, Attorney General of Minne-
sota ; Grover C. Richman, Jr., Attorney General of New Jersey;
Harvey Dickerson, Attorney General of Nevada; Herbert B.
Cohen, Attorney General of Pennsylvania; William B. Powers,
Attorney General of Rhode Island.

SUBVERSIVE ACTIVITIES

Resorutrion 14. SUBVERSIVE ACTIVITIES
The National Association of Attorneys General, 50th annual meeting, 1956

Be it resolved by the 50th annual meeting of the National Association of At-
torneys General, That this association endorses the enactment of Federal legisla-
tion authorizing the enforcement of State statutes prescribing criminal penalties
for subversive activities involving State or National Governments or either of
them ; and be it further

Resolved, That the secretariat is requested to forward copies of this resolution
to the presiding officers and the appropriate committee chairmen of the Senate
and House of Representatives of the United States.

72723—056—pt. 26——4
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STATEMENT OF PosiTioN oN RESOLUTION 15 OF THE NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF
ATTORNEYS GENERAL, 50TH ANNUAL MEETING, 1956

RULES OF CONSTRUOCTION TO GUIDE THE SUPREME COURT

The undersigned members of the National Association of Attorneys General,
believing that the delineation of the proper spheres of activities of the Federal
and State Governments is properly a function of the Supreme Court of the United
States and not one to be circumseribed by legislative enactment and having dis-
sented from the action of the association at its 50th annual meeting (1956)
approving enactment by the Congress of legislation attempting so to circumseribe
this judicial function, adopt this as a formal expression of their disapproval of
such legislation (in particular, H. R. 3 and 8. 3143, now pending in the 84th
Cong.) and their dissent to such action of the association, and desire that this
formal expression of disapproval and dissent be made known to the presiding
officers and appropriate committee Members of the Senate and House of Repre-
sentatives of the United States and to the sponsors of the above-named bills.

Edmund G. Brown, Attorney General of California ; Joseph D. Craven,
Attorney General of Delaware; Thomas M. Kavanagh, Attorney
General of Michigan; Miles Tord, Attorney Geéneral of Minne-
sota ; Grover C. Richman, Jr., Attorney General of New Jersey;
Jacob K. Javits, Attorney General of New York; Harvey Dicker-
son, Attorney General of Nevada; Herbert B, Cohen, Attorney
General of Pennsylvania; William E. Powers, Attorney General
of Rhode TIsland.

ResoruTtion 15. Rures or ConstrUCTION To GubE THE SUPREME COURT

The National Association of Attorneys General
50th Annual Meeting, 1956

Whereas members of this association have expressed alarm on several
sions in recent years over the increasing tendenecy of the Supreme Court
United States to hold that enactments by Congress operate to ex

i Q;}a\'e
d to the States

sede any State laws on the same subject matter and to p
Federal occupancy ; and

Whereas such exemptions of Federal power by judiclal X
impinged and continue to impinge directly upon the powersre

Resolved by the 50th annual meeting of he
General, That this association approves the-@
to clarlfy its intent that no future act of Congress

& ariat is requested to bring this resolution to the
1g officers

ECURTTY LiAwS OF THE COMMITTEE ON THE J UDICIARY,
Washington, D. C.

nittee met, pursuant to adjournment, at 10: 40 a. m., in
enate Office Building, Senator William E. Jenner pre-

e

sidi
ent: Senator Jenner.

Also present : Robert Morris, chief counsel; William A. Rusher, ad-
ministrative counsel; Benjamin Mandel, research director; Robert
MecManus, research analyst Jonathan Mltchell consultant to the com-
mittee; and F. W. Schroeder, chief mvestlgator.

Senator JENNER, Mr. Conal, will you come forward, please.

Do you swear the testimony you give in this hearmg will be the
truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, so help you God?

Mr, Conar. T do.

Senator JENNER. Proceed, Mr. Morris.

TESTIMONY OF BERNARD CONAL, ACCOMPANIED BY LEONARD
BOUDIN, HIS ATTORNEY

Mzr. Morris. Mr. Conal, will you give your full name and address
to the reporter, p lease ?
Mr. CoNar. &es. Bernard Conal, 203 West 90th Street, New York.
Mr. Morris. What is your plesent occupation, Mr, Conal?
Mr., Conar. Community analyst, sir.
Mr. Morris. Community analyst. Would you speak up, please?
Mr. Conar. Community analyst.
Mr. Bounin. Could we hold the questioning until the pictures are
over.
Senator Jen~Ner. Take your pictures, gentlemen,; and then we will
proceed.
Mr. Boupiy. Mr. Chairman, could we proceed with the hearing? I
am not interested in the photographers taking pictures.
hbe(rlntor JenNER. Yes. Please take your pictures so that we can go
ahea
& Mr]. ﬂMomns Will you tell us what a community analyst is, Mr.
lona
1445
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Mr. Conar. Yes, sir. I analyze the composition of the population,
its conditions, its problems, their similar purchasing habits, their
electoral proclivities, and so forth, sir. }

Mz. Morris. Now, will you tell us what companies you have been
associated within that work that you have just described for us.

Mr. Coxar. What companies thave been associated with?

Mr. Morris. Yes. We mentioned some of them in executive session.

Mr. Covar. Yes.

Mr. Mogris. I think it would be more expeditious if you told us
which ones you were associated with and at what periods of time.

Mr. ConaL. Yes,sir. Ihad my own company, the Voters Research
Institute, in 1945 through 1947, and then I was associated with the
American Management Council.

Mr. Morris. The American Management Council?

Mr. Coxar. Council, yes. :

Mr. Mogris. Now, was Palmer Weber working with you at that
time?

Mr. Conar. No, sir.

Mr. Morris. Did you work in this kind of work with Palmer Weber
at any time?

Mr. Covarn. Yes, sir; in Community Inventories.

Mr. Mogrris, Community Inventories?

Mr. ConaL. Yes, sir.

Mr. Morris. When was that?

Mr. Conarn. It was 1951-52.

Mr. Mogris. I see.

Now, what was Community Inventories doil% at tha
and 1952 when you were working with Palmer Weber ?

Mr. Conar. We were primarily interested in—that is,
interested in—obtaining clients on market i
alysis for plant-location work and so forth.
terests of the firm at the time. -

It was not a successful operation , an
chief owner of the firm, Mr. &ehea

Mr. Morris. What is his name?

Mr. Conan. Wheat.

Myr. Mogris. W-h-e-a-t

Mr. Conan. W-h-e-a-t.

Mr. Coxar. That was subsequent to American Management Co
Mr. Morris. Yes. Specifically when was it?

=
Alme 1n IHM

a t—liquidated it.
hat after Palmer Weber testified before

ou know, of course, do you not, that Palmer Weber
o the Internal Security Subcommittee and when asked
embership in the Communist Party, he invoked his privil-
nerimination. Do you recall that, sir?

A1/ Yes, I think so.

picis. And Weber was working with you at that time in Com-
Inventories?

- Coxar. That is right, sir.

this for the political parties?
Mr. Conar. At what time, sir?
Mr. Morris. In 1951, 1952, and
talking about.
Mr. Conar. Yes,sir. Weda
Committee, sir. It was a ¢
ested in the analysis of
leaders of this committee
forth, who were i

0 onnecticut. Many of the
usinessmen, industrialists, and so
t.of them, I would say, in the condi-

tion of the Re
We made v ayialyses covering what is broadly
called the soci problenis, issues, electoral issues, and so
forthyofth ) hout the State.
; G , had you done that earlier?

o your pardon ?
ad you done that kind of work earlier?
< Yes, sir.

5 s. For another period of time?
My Conarn. Yes,sir.
_Morris. What Iperiod of time did you do that previous

ly ¢

Mr. Conan. Well, I think that in the period of 194546, nng also sub-
sequently in 1947, I made such analyses for Mr. Wallace.

Mr. Morris. That is Henry Wallace?

Mr. Conar. Yes, sir.

Mr. Mogris. The Political Action Committee?

Mr. Conar. Yes,sir.

Mr. Mozrris. Now,did you do that at any time subsequent to 1947 and
1948 —between 1948 and 19517

Mr. Convar. Idon’trecall. I did this work for Mr. Wallace through
1947 and 1948.

Mr. Morrrs. And whom did you work for in 1949 and 19507

Mr. Coxar. Well, I went into the American Management Council
in 1950.

Mr. Morris. I see. Now, were they doing surveys like this for the
political parties?

Mr. Coxar. No, sir. The American Management Council was a
dormant research organization of a law firm that was interested in tax
analysis and in pensions, I think, too.

Mr. Morris. Isee. Now, what law firm was that, Mr. Conal?

Mr. Conar. I think the firm was then called Simon & Shur.

Mr. Mogrris. Simon, S-i-m-0-n?

Mr. Conar. And Shur.

Mr. Morgis. Spell “Shur.”

Mr. Conar. S-h-u-r.

I don’t recall the full name of the firm. The contents of this work—
some of this was, they would have certain research aspects, like mar-
ket research. They had a company, a client of theirs that was inter-
ested in getting an analysis of its distribution, the distribution of its
sales force and its cost of production as against its cost of sales.

We would make a.na]lyses like that for a pharmaceutical firm that
was interested in an analysis of its cost-sales distribution, and so forth.
They were the ones who obtained the Connecticut committee as a client.
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I believe it was the Connecticut committee in 1951 for which we made
these various analyses of the issues on a completely objective, non-
partisan basis.

Mr. Mogris. And you would supply the results of your surveys to
thilpeogle who hired you to give it to them?

r. Coxarn. That is right.

Mr. Morris. And it is your testimony that you carried out those
surveys in a dispassionate, careful way?

Mr. Conar. Absolutely.

Mr. Morris. Now, where were you born, Mr. Conal?

Mr. Coxar. I was born in Belfast, Ireland.

Mr. Morrts. Pardon?

Mr. Coxar. In Belfast, Ireland.

Mr. Morris. I see. And when did you come to the United States?

Mr. Coxarn. 1924,

Mzr. Morrzs. T see. And have you worked for the United States
Government ?

Mr. Coxar. No, sir.
~ Mr. Morris. Have you worked with any congressional committees
in Washington ?

Mr. Coxar. No, sir.

Mr. Morrrs. What was your employment during the war?

Mr. Covar. I was war activities director for the CIO.

Mr. Morris. War activities director for the CIO?

Mr. Covar. Yes, sir; all of the activities of the CIO connected wi
raising funds for Red Cross and for the various organizations fo
obtaining contributions to it of various kinds. I think I receive
citation from the Red Cross for it.

Mzr. Morris. Now, did you

Mr. Bouvpiy. Excuse me a second, Judge Morris.

Mr. Morris. How long were you war activities
CIO?

Mr. Coxar. Up until, T think, the beginn
by Mr. Hillman, because I was considered an éx

Mpr. Morris. “Hillman” is Sidney il

Mr. Coxan. Mr. Sidney Hillma
would undertake the analysis of the
tivity at that time in the city,and

Mr. Morrts. Now, give(us the te
would you, as war directo

Mr. Conarn. Yes,
over there in ths

fter the election campaign, T was
after, I think, a vacation, T came back
y resignation there, and the actual
started in 1942, you say?

terminal date
Mr. Morr

Ar. The writers’ project.
orkis. In New York City, was that ?
vaL. Yes.
M. Morrrs. And then after you ceased being the war activities
irector of the CIO in 1945, what employment did you take up?

y surve.y ¢

alled th oters Re-
indicated before,

the CIO Political

Mr. Conar. T set my own organization
search Institute, sir. And I was with t
through 1947.

Mr. Morris. And you were the
Action Committee ¢

Mr. Conar. Not——

Mr. Morris. Not after 19

Mr. Coxar. Not aftey

Mr. Morris. Now, did

Mr. CowarL. i}
candidates.
Mr. Morris.

I made analyses for various

eral surveys on a contract basis

w would you define “contract basis,” sir?

hought that would be a term that you would use in
our employment.
Not with PAC, sir. My work with PAC was wholly
lirough the CIO.
was with the New York CIO, which had a New York
s not in the national PAC. I was with New York.
Morris. Now, in 1952, did you prepare a survey, a political

Mr. CoxaL. Yes, sir. T made a number of analyses in 1952. One
of them I mentioned to you, the one of the Connecticut State—of the
various communities in Connecticut. I also made one in Ohio, in the
11th and 22d Congressional Districts in Ohio.

Mr. Morris. I see. And what other surveys did you make at that
time? :

Mr. Covar. Iam trying to think, sir.

MI% Morris. You did not do any on a national level, did you, in
1952 ¢

Mr. Conar. Of a nationwide level? No. I made certain predic-
tions, I guess, on the basis of the sort of sampling that our studies
permitted us to make, but I did not do any national-level study.

Mr. Morris. You did not do any work for the Republican National
Committee at that time?

Mr. CoxaL. No, sir, not for the Republican National Committee.

Mr. Mogris. Now, have you done any work for the Democratic
National Committee ?

Mr. Covar. Well, I was asked by Mr. O’'Neill, who was the publicity
director then, to do a number of—that was in 1945-46—to do a number
of congressional district studies in various narrow-margin distriets,
and I made a number of these in various parts of the country.

Mr. Morris. And then later, in the 1951, 1952, and 1953 period, you
did work generally for the Republican groups; is that right, sir?

Mr. Coxarn. Well, in most instances, yes, sir.

Mr. Mogris. And that would be in Connecticut and Ohio?

Mr. Coxarn. It would depend on the client. For instance, in 1950
1 was asked, just before the termination of the campaign in Con-
necticut, whet]her I could come in and indicate what the outcome
might be as between Mr. Bowles, and I forget who was running against
him then, and I was in there briefly for an analysis of that.
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AsT say, I went in there briefly and made an analysis of that, bus I think my other answer covered that.
there wasn’t much that I could do. It was possible to make a rather that, that during this 10-year period I have
accurate prediction of the outcome, but I would say that it was luck. : political party. ;
Mr. Morris. When did you last see Palmer Weber, Mr. Conal ? \ Mr. Morrrs. Specifically, I won rou would answer the ques-
Mr. Coxar. I pointed out to you, my recollection, the last time I tion: Did you give up your Comn rty membership when you
saw him, it was as I was walking out of a restaurant in New York took up your work with the survey groups? .
about 6 or T months ago, I think. ‘ Mr. CoxaL. The way ya o, sir, I would have to de-
Mr. Morris. And you have not seen him since—— f cline to answer that under my privilege under the fifth.
Mr. Coxar. No. | Mr. Morris. And when did you first meet Palmer Weber?
Mr. Morris. Since you and he dissolved the last corporation— | Mr. CoNAL. time I ever met him was when he was research
what was it—in 19532 - director for i Oy 8 pme time in 1944 he came to New

Mr. Conar. The Community Inventories. \
Mzr. Mogrris. The Community Inventories. ,
Now, have you been a member of the Communist Party, Mr. Conal ? i
Mr. Conar. Have I been? -
Mz, Morris. Yes, sir. ‘
Mr. CoNaL. ;l%vﬁa.n_swer to that, sir, is that in the last 10 years I have
had no party ation or membership in any political party what- i
SOever.
Mr. Morgris. Now, were you a member of the Communist Party |
|

sir.

n you and he worked together——

No, sir. %’e did not work together there. I didn’t see

] oh, I might have seen him off and on at certain meet-

¢ did not work together. I did not work together with him
til the time that he applied for a job with Community

ries.

Mr. Morris. Until the time of what? T missed that. ’

Mr. Coxar. Untilhe applied for a Lolll)nat Community Inventories.

Mr. Mogris. Isee. Andyou gave him the job?

:’§ Mr. Coxarn. Yes, sir. I thought he was qualified to do research

0% work.

when youn were on the WPA prior to 19411

Mr. Covar. In view of the long period there, I would decline to
answer that under my privilege under the first and under the fifth
amendments to the Constitution.

Senator JeNner. The committee will recognize your refus(

answer under the fifth amendment, but not under the first a

Mr. Morris. 1 see.
ment.

{ Now, to your knowledge, did you know that he was or ever had been
a member of the Communist Party ?

] (The witness consults with his attorney. . ¥t

1 Mr. Coxar. I decline to answer that on the basis of my privilege.

|

f

Mr. Covar. Yes, sir. ‘
Mr. Morris. Now, during this period were you the/executive WM
retary of the New York C%nferenca for Inalienable Ri

ca]L]Lin the year 19417
: . CoNar. For the same reason, sir, I decli
I fifth amendment to the Constitution.

Senator JENnEr. Under the fifth a

Mr. Conar. The fifth.

Mr. Morris. Were you a Communist
director for the New York Conference fo
year 1941%

Mr. Conar. The same answe

Senator JENNER. Your privilege under the fifth amendment?

Mr. Conar. Under the fifth amendment. \

Mr. Morrrs. And you are sure you will not answer that question?
It is important, Mr. Conal, because at the time when you were begin-
ning this survey, it is of some interest to the committee whether or not
d as executive ; ou know that Palmer Weber was a Communist at that time when you
e Rights for the inired him. J
Mr. Conar. I would stand on my previous answer, sir.

14

.n!ll

¢ y : Mr. Morris. Now, are you a Communist now ?
de Mr. Morris. Now, were y nmunist while you were head of Mr. Coxar. No, sir. : ’
i the war activities committee for the C10 during the war? Mr. Morris. Will you bear with me 1 minute, Senator, please?
‘%* 3 Mr. ConavL. The sa : 0T, SIT. Were you a member of the executive committee of the New York
h : a member of the Communist Party ' County Communist Political Association during the war?
{ first survey work after the war in 1946 Mr. Conar. I assert my privilege under the fifth amendment.
}5.' Mr. Morris. Now, were you the editor of the Bill of Rights News?
ﬂ\i ond, Mzr. Coxar. Published when? .
;ﬁlﬂ s attorney. ; Mr. Morris. It was published by the National Emergency Confer-
it | AL, My answer to that is the one I gave you before, that ence for Democratic Rights.
bk | 0 years] I have not been a member of any political party. Mr. Cowvar. What period ?

¢ ieis, I see. Did you give up your membership in the Com- Mr. Morris. That was 1944,

1 y when you began the survey work ? Mr. Coxar, 19447 No, sir, "

. That is a serious question, sir. I would like to assert Mr. Mogris. You know nothing of a publication called the Bill of

vilege under the fifth amendment on that. Rights News?

r. Coxar. No, sir, not in 1944,

. e ——
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Mr. Mogris. Wellg at any time?

Mzr. CoxaL. I don't recall, sir.

Mr. Morris. Have you been connected with the National Emergency
Conference for Democratic Rights?

Mr. Covan. What period was that, sir?

Senator JENNER. Any period.

Mr. Morgis. Any period.

Mr. Boupix. Excuse me.

(The witness consults with his attroney.)

Mzr. Coxarn. I would assert my privilege under the fifth amendment.

Mr. Mogris, Now, have f'ou been closely associated with William
Schneiderman, who was a leading Communist Party tnember on the
west coast ?

Mr. Conar. I decline to answer under the fifth amendment, sir.

Mzr. Mogrrs. I did not hear you.

Mr. Coxarn. I assert my privilege under the fifth amendment, sir.

Mr. Morris. Now, did you marry Greta Spiro? Is that the name
of your wife?

. Conan. Greta Spiro.

Mr. Moggis. Spiro.

(The witness consults with his attorney.)

Mr. Conar. I would decline to answer, sir, on my privilege under
the fifth amendment.

Mr. Morris. Now, did you know Nathan Gregory Silvermaster ?

Mr. Coxar. I decline to answer that, sir, on the basis of the f
amendment.

Mr. Mogris. Now, have you written for a publication called “Fig
F-i-g-h-t, which was an official organ of the American League Agai
War and Fascism ?

Mr. Boupin. What was the spelling of that?

Mr. Mogrris. Fight, F-i-g-h-t; the American Lea
and Fascism.

Mr. Coxar. I have no recollection, sir, of j

Mr. Mogrris. Mr. Chairman, I have i
at this time.

Senator Jexxer. You will be excuséd

Mr. Boumiy. Thank you.

Senator JEnNer. Call the next withess.

My, Morris. Mr. Behrstoek.

Mr. Behrstoek, will

Senator JENNER.
hearing will be the
s0 help you G

Mr. gmms

Senator

ainst War

5.
witness

worn, please ?
e testimony you give in this
rhole triith, and nothing but the truth,

HRSTOCK,! ACCOMPANIED BY LEONARD
BOUDIN, HIS ATTORNEY

s.) Mr. Chairman, since our last session with Mr. Behr-
ave received from the department of public safety, city hall,
Y, N. J., under date of April 26, 1956, from Lawrence A.

Whipple, director, a paper which purports to be the Communis
card of Arthur Behrstock, dated 1940, which gives the sec? and the
branch of the Communist Party that he|wa that time alleged
associated with.
I have shown you this card
Behrstock ?
Mr. Beurstock. Isthat the ? 3 . A
Qe showed you 1n executive session.
Mr. BEnrsTOCK. estion ¢
My, Morris. H

1 r Communist Party card ?

as handed to the witness.) :

gstock. I would give the same answer now that I gave in
 session, Mr. Morris.

Morrrs. And what is that answer?

" Brursrock. That 1 decline to answer that question on the
-ounds of the first and the fifth amendments.

Senator Jexxer. Your refusal to answer the question on the fifth
amendment will be recognized by this committee, but not your refusal
under the first amendment. :

Mr. Morris. Now, after you testified here, did you go to your
employer—who employed you the last time you were here, Mr.
Behrstock ?

Mr. Beugstock. The National Foundation for Infantile Paralysis.

Mr. Mogris. Isee.

Now, after you testified here, did You then go to your employer and
deny to him your membership in the Communist Party, which fact
you did not deny before the Internal Security Subcommittee !

Mr. Bounix. You mean as to which fact the privilege was pleaded
before the committee?

Mr. Morris, He did not deny it. e said he invoked his privilege
under the fifth amendment.

Myr. Bovnix. He did not admit it; he did not deny it.

Mr. Morris. That is right.

Mr. Benrstock. I decline to answer that question under the same
grounds that T greviously stated this morning.

Mr. Morris. Did you not go to your employer and specifically deny
that you had ever been a member of the Communist Party?

Mr. Benrsrock. I assert the same privilege, Mr. Morris.

Senator Jexxer. The photostatic copy of the Communist Party card
of Arthur Behrstock wiﬁ go into the record and become a part of the
record.

Mr. Morris. Together with the letter of transmittal, Senator, show-
ing where we got this card?

senator JENNER. Yes.

(The letter and card referred to were marked “Exhibit No. 281 and

No. 281-A” and are as follows:)
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Ex#HiBiT No. 281

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY,
Crry Hawr,
Jersey City, N. J., April 26, 1956.
Hon. RoBeErT MORRIS,
Chief Counsel, Un-American Activities Committee,
Care of Senaior Easiland,
United States Senaie Building, Washington, D. C.
Dear Jupce: I am enclosing herewith what apparently appears to be a photo-
static copy of Arthur Behrstock’s membership in the Communist Party, U. S. A.
‘With kind regards,
Sincerely yours,
LAWRENCE A. WHIPPLE, Director.

ExuIisrT No. 281-A

SCOPE OF SOVIET ACTIVITY IN THE

Mr. Morris. Now, did you, on May 15, 953, gi
party—did you participate in a fund-raising pa
at 60 Hicks Street, in Brooklyn? badethic T
that I pre-
ha nd%;gt

Mr. Bearstock. I decline to an
viously stated this morning; name z
e Daily Worker in the past;
oy
on the same grounds.

Mr. Morris. You have wi
have you not? Ak
Mr. Bearstock. I d 1;{e to
u

i

i \your

. what SCAP is; do K@E
i Mr. BenrsTocK. : .

i

|

|

Mr. Morrrs. What was em'é with SCAP? You know
Mr. MoRRis.| identify it for the record please?
Mr. B TOC wil}%we mﬁq the initials now.

Mr IN.W a second. I know J udﬁe Morris will for-
give'me and the wi will, of course, answer. But these questions
p 3 times, in 2 executive sessions and 1 publie session.

. Boudin, you understand——

( /,M’r.\glo 7 I am not objactini. I was just reminding you.
\_~_Mr. Moggis. You understand there was a difference of wording on
some of/these questions, which was very important. I think you will
récall the last time I asked him if Steve Nelson had been at his house
or his apartment at 60 Hicks Street.

Mr. Boupiw. I am referring to the SCAP situation, which I thought
you had covered fully. I just want to call that to your attention, but
we have no objection.

Mr. Morris. We appreciate that, Mr. Boudin. But there are a few
things I want to add about the SCAP thing, and I would not want
to put them in out of context.

. Bouni~. Fair enough.

Mr. Morris. Will you tell us what your role was in SCAP, Mr.
Behrstock ?

Mr. Benarstock. As I said before, it was a kind of omnibus job.
Its functions were not very clearly defined at the beginning of an
occupation, and the job evolved in a certain sense as the occupation
bedded down, so to speak.

Mr. Morzis. Will you tell us what SCAP stands for?

Mr. BearsTock. gupreme Commander for the Allied Powers.

Mr. Mogris. I see.

And then you had this omnibus job that you were telling us about?

Mr. Bearstock. Well, omnibus in the sense that it wasn’t quite well
defined, but in general— ;

Mr. Morris. Now, did you at that time—what were the terminal
dates of your employment with SCAP?

Mr. Benrsrock. The terminal dates?

Mr. Morris. The terminal dates. When did you begin and when
did you end ?

r. Beurstock. I think I came into SCAP probably about July
1944, and I think I ended about June 1946, roughly, give or take a
month or so.

Mr. Morris, And what did you do after you left SCAP in 1946?

Mr. Bearstock. What was my job?

Mr. Moggis. Yes.

Mr. Berrstock. I was a free-lance writer.
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Mr. Morris. A free-lance writer? :

Now, did you write an article called Snafu in Tokyo, in the Nisei
Weekender for January 1, 19477

Mr. Benrsrook. May I see the article, Mr. Morris?

Mr. Morris. Yes.

(A document was handed to the witness.)

Mr. Bearstock. I assert the same privilege, Mr. Morris.

Mr. Morgis. All right.

The last time you testified that you were Chief of the Planning and
Olﬁ?ﬁmal Division, did you not?

. Bearsrock. That is right.

Mr. Morris. And for what particular subdivision of SCAP?

Mr. Benrstook. Civil Information and Education.

Mr. Mogrris. Now, on the basis of information that you received
at that time, did you write this article which has just been shown
to you?

r. Bengrstock. I assert the same privilege, Mr. Morris.

Mr. Moggris. Mr. Chairman, may that article, which is an article
that is highly critical of General MacArthur and General MacArthur’s
administration in Tokyo, which was purportedly written by Arthur
Behrstock, a fact which the witness does not deny, but instead invokes
the privilege under the fifth amendment, go into the record?

Senator Jex~ER. It may go into the record and become part of the
official record of his committee.

Mr. Mogrgis. Now, did you know a Japanese Communist
Shiga while you were in Japan?
lfl?.' Beursrock. Offhand, the name isn’t familiar
Mr. Mogris. Were you a Communist while you w
Mr. Bearstock. I assert the same privilege 1 did be
Mr. Moggris. Are you a Communist now ¢
Mr. Bearstock. The same answer, Mr. M
Mr. Mogrgis. Mr. Chairman, I wouldlil
several articles that had more to da
that we had, when we put into th
vorov about the head of the trad
to o into the record at this time.
s I say, they bear mo
resent hearing.
Senator JENNE

r. Morris.
rel with SCA

aring, Senator, than this

he record at the proper place.
“Exhibits No.

y. 815, pt. 14.) ) ]
relation to the C. I. and E. Library in

to the O\ h——

reroory Oivil Information and Education.

grs. ‘That is right.

M rgTock. Library? -

Mr. Morris. Library, yes. {t 1 ;
Benrstock. At best, most perfunctory. I had no special con-

nection with the library there., ‘

(The article above referred to was marked “Exhibit No. 282"
was placed in the subcommittee files.) :
£ S

)
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Mr. Morris. Now, were you acquainted y
known as the Hour of Heroes?

Mr. Beurstock. It is not familiar to me.
of my daily work.

Mr. Mogrris. Now, do you specific
1946 you met regularly at night wit
Shiga on the fourth floor of the Radio

(The witness consults w his attorney.

Mr. Benarstock. I asse same privilege, Mr. Morris.
Mr. Morris. When I aske about Shiga before, you said you did

the spring of
ommunist named

But on the advice of my

iith-any Japanese Communists on the
oyko Building in Japan?

assert the same privilege.

you prepare a movie code for Japan?

. A movie code?

arsTOCK. No, sir; I didn’t.
orrrs. Did yon work on it at all?
e z . Benrsrock. No.
| Mr. Morzis. Did you know a Japanese named Tamin Suzuki ?

Mr. Bearsrock. That name is not familiar.

Mr. Morris. Did you know a publication in Japan called the
Akahata?

Mr. Benrstock. No. I don’t read Japanese, Mr. Morris.

Mr. Morrrs. Are you acquainted with that publication ¢

Mr. Bearstock. No, I am not.

Mr. Morris. You have done no work for that publication?

Mr. Beurstock. No,sir.

Mr. Morris. You do not know that the word “Akahata™ means red
flag in Japanese?

Mr. Bearsrock. Your knowledge of Japanese exceeds mine.

Mr. Morrrs. You were there several years, Mr. Behrstock.

Mr. Benrsrock. 1should say, Mr. Morris, as I said before, that I am
not an expert on the Far East and never have been. I went to the Far
East as an infantry officer. I came into MacArthur’s headquarters,
and my interest in the Far East was as a part of a job at that period,
and my interest dwindled very fast, because I am not a far-eastern
expert or anything of that kind, and I never knew Japanese other
than how to say “é{ood morning,” or something of that kind.

Mr. Boupix. The witness does not, however, contest your transla-
tion, Judge Morris. We accept it.

Senator Jexner. How did you happen to be assigned to SCAP?

Mr. Benrsroox. Well, if T mhight make a small personal aside, I was
in a replacement depot in Buna, New Guinea, waiting to be assigned
to a replacement division as an infantry platoon lea%er, when Mac-
Arthur formed the Psychological Warfare Headquarters, and a stop
order, I guess, was put on all people who could write or had any jour-
nalistic background, and I think I mentioned that at the last session.

When I was interviewed for this position, I was very much torn,
because I wanted to go in infantry. Put it that way.

Senator Jenner. All right.
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Mr. Morris. I have no more questions, Senator.

Senator JENNER. I have no further questions.

You will be excused.

Mr. Mogris. Mr. Chairman, before the hearing is over, I would like
to put the Certificate of Incorporation of Community Inventories and
an amendment, apparently, of the Certificate of Incorporation of Com-
munity Inventories, into the record.

Senator JENNER. 1t may go into the record and become a part of the
official record.

(The documents referred to, entitled “Certificate of Incorporation
of Community Inventories, Inc.,” and “Certificate of Amendment of
Certificate of Incorporation of Community, Inventories, Inc., were
marked “exhibit 284 and 284-A” and read as follows:)

Exaisir No. 284

CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION OF COMMUNITY INVENTORIES, INC., PURSUANT TO
ARTICLE 2 oF THE STOCK CORPORATION LAW

We, the undersigned, for the purpose of forming a corporation pursuant to
article 2 of the stock corporation law of the State of New York, do hereby

certify :
First: The name of the proposed corporation shall be Community Inventori

Ine.
Second : The purposes for which it is to be formed are:
To market a service analyzing socioeconomiec data and information.

wise, the goodwill, rights, assets, and property, and to undertake or
the whole or any part of the obligations or liabilities of any person,
association, or corporation engaged in the same or similar busi
To purchase, hold, sell, assign, transfer, mortgage, pledge,
of shares of the eapital stock of, or any bonds, securities or evi
ness created by any other corporation or corporations organi
of this State or any other State, country, nation, or g
owner thereof to exercise all the rights, powers, and’p
To issue bonds, debentures, or obligations of thi
time for any of the objects or purposes of ¢ :
by mortgage, pledge, deed or trust, or othe
To purchase, hold, sell, and transf
provided it shall not use its funds or pr
of capital stock when such use would ca
as otherwise permitted by law d prov
capital stock belonging to it
In general, to carry on a

otherwise dis

ces of indebted-
WS
the

N
ywn capital stock;
of its own shares

business in connection with the
foregoing, and to have and exercise a powers conferred by the laws of
rations formed un the act hereinbefore referred to,
hereinbefore set forth to the same extent as

p nstrued both as objects and powers, and it

any manner the powers of this corporation.
¢ s that may be issued by the corporation is
o5 ghall be common stock without par value.
al of the corporation shall be at least equal to the sum of the aggre-
ue of all issued shares having par value, plus the aggregate amount
received by the corporation for the issnance of shares without
slug such amounts as, from time to time, by resolution of the board
tors, may be transferred thereto.

: The office of the corporation is to be located in the city of New York,
of New York, and State of New York.

To purchase, acquire, sell, lease, mortgage, pledge, transfer, or otherwis
deal in real property. 3
To acquire, and pay for in cash, stock, or bonds of this corporation o gher- Wiike.

o,

Ze )
2 /
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The address to which the secretary of state y of process in
any action or proceeding against the corporation TV pon him

is room 1201, 233 Broadway, New York, N. Y.
Fifth: The duration of the corporation shall
Sixth: The number of its directors s

stockholders.
Seventh: The names and post-office a

annual meeting of the stockhold 3

Names
enry Hudson Parkway, Bronx,

N. Y.
East 181st St., Bronx, N. Y.
Hickory Ave., Paramus, N. J.

f each subscriber of this certificate
mber of shares of stock which each

David T. Walsh___
Catherine McKee

of incorpor; n
agrees tﬁe‘in the éorpor
|

-

Post-office addresses gt of

_| 2728 Henry Hudson Parkway,
265 East 181st 8t., Bronx, N.
_| 398 Hickory Ave., Paramus, N. J._........_.

Bronx, N. Y

ok ot

nth: All of the subseribers of the certificate are of full age, at least two-
thirds of them are citizens of the United States, at least one of them is a resident
of the State of New York and at least one of the persons named as a director is a
citizen of the United States and a resident of the State of New York.

Tenth : The Secretary of State is designated as the agent of the corporation
upon whom process in any action or proceeding against the corporation may
be served.

In witness whereof, we have made, signed, and acknowledged this certificate,
this 18th day of July 1952.

OsBORNE A. McKEGNEY.
Davip T. WALSH.
CATHERINE MOKEE,
STATE oF NEwW YORK,
County of New York, 8s:

On this 18th day of July 1952, before me personally came Osborne A. McKegney,
to be known, and known to me to be one of the persons described in and who
executed the foregoing certificate, and he duly acknowledged to me that he
executed the same.

ArTHUR ENGELMANN,
Notary Publie, State of New York.
Term expires March 30, 1954,

STaTE oF NEW YORK,
County of New York, 88:

On this 18th day of July 1952, before me personally came David T. Walsh,
to be known, and known to me to be one of the persons deseribed in and who
executed the foregoing certificate, and he duly acknowledged to me that he
executed the same.

ARTHUR ENGELMANN,
Notary Public, State of New York.
Term expires March 30, 1954,

StTATE OF NEW YORK,
County of New York, 83:

On this 18th day of July 1952, before me personally came Calherine McKee,
to be known, and known to me to be one of the persons descrived in and who
executed the foregoing certificate, and she duly acknowledged to me that she
executed the same.

ARTHUR ENGELMANN,
Notary Public, State of New York.
Term expires March 30, 1954.
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ExHIBIT No. 284-A

CERTIFICATE OF AMENDMENT OF CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION oF COMMUNITY
INVENTORIES, INC.

PURSUANT TO SECTION THIRTY-SIX OF THE STOCK CORPORATION LAW

We, the undersigned, being the holders of record of all the oufstanding shares
entitled to vote upon an amendment to the Certificate of Incorporation of Com-
munity Inventories, Inc., hereby certify as follows:

First: That the name of the Corporation is Community Inventories, Inc.

Second : That the Certificate of Incorporation of the corporation was filed in
the office of the Secretary of State, Albany, New York, on the 21st day of July,
1952,

Third : That the Certificate of Incorporation is hereby amended to effect one
or more of the changes authorized in Subdivision 2 of Section 35 of the Stock
Corporation Law as follows:

A. Authorization of new shares of Preferred stock with par value
B. Authorization of new shares of Preferred stock without par value
C. Reclassification of shares

Fourth: That the Certificate of Incorporation is hereby amended by amending
Article Third of the Certificate of Incorporation so that said Article Third shall
read as follows:

Third : The total number of shares which may be issued by the corporation is
One Thousand One Hundred (1,100). Of the said shares Seven Hundred (700)
shall be classified as Preferred Class A and the par value of each such share
shall be One Hundred Dollars ($100.00) ; Three Hundred (300) shares shall b
classified as Preferred Class B, all of which are without par value and One
Hundred (100) shares shall be classified as Common Stock, all of which are
without par value.

The designations and the powers, preferences and relative, partici
optional or other special rights, and qualifications, limitations or restrictions
thereof, of the various classes of stock of the corporation are as follows:

The holders of the Preferred Class A shares shall be entitled to receive out of —
the net profits or net assets applicable to dividends a eumulative dividend at the
rate of seven percent (7%) payable annually beginning twelve (12) mont
after issue before any dividend shall be paid or set apart for (payment to
holders of the Preferred Class B or Common shares, prov ded however, that
whenever a dividend is paid on the Preferred Class A share ull cumulative
dividends thereon for all previous dividend periods have
for, the directors shall have the power in their di
dividend for a like period on the Preferred <
Dollars ($7.00) per annum. Any further f
the discretion of the Board of Directors, be
mon shares.

The holders of the Preferred Clasa A
entitled, in case of !iquidatlon, s

CHiss B stock shall be
ding up of the corporation,
y it-ghall be paid to the holders
ed Dollars ($100.00) per share and
i unpaid thereon, but shall not partici-
sets of the corporation.
on the shares of Preferred Class A and Pre-
edemption in whole or in part, by lot or pro

At the discretion of the
ferred Class B sha {

e; at One Hundred and Twenty Dollars
later than twelve (12) months after issue;

e provided by Statute the holders of the Preferred Class A
ss. B shares shall not be entitled to vote, the sole voting power

he holders of the Common Stock.

the corporation shall be at least equal to the sum of the aggre-

alue‘of all issued shares having par value, plus the aggregate amount
eration received by the corporation for the issnance of shares without

e, plus such amounts as, from time to time, by resolution of the Board

tors, may be transferred thereto.

e —— o —
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In witness whereof we have signed this certificate
1952.

STATE oF NEW YORK,
County of New York, ss:

On this 8th day of November
Wheat, Jr., and Bernard Conal
viduals described in and who €xee

[SEAL]

STATE oF NEW YOESE

fi ertificate in person or by proxy constitute the holders of

, as disclosed by said stock book, of all the outstanding shares of said

ration entitl vote on the amendment of the Certificate of Incorporation
I intended to be effected by the foregoing certificate.

Mary C. WHEAT.

and sworn to before me this 8th day of November 1952.

Sam NEUSTADT,
Notary Public, State of New York.

Subscri

STATE oF NEW YORK,
County of New York, ss:

Clayton E. Wheat, Jr., and Mary C. Wheat, being duly and severally sworn,
each for himself, deposes and says that he, said Clayton E. Wheat, Jr., is Presi-
dent, and she, said Mary C. Wheat, is Treasurer of Community Inventories, Inc.,
and that :

(a) the number of additional shares not resulting from a change of
shares which the corporation is hereby authorized to issue by the foregoing
certificate is one thousand (1,000) shares, and the number of such addi-
tional shares with par value is seven hundred (700) shares, and the par
value thereof is one hundred dollars ($100.00) per share and three hundred
(300) shares are without par value ;

(b) the number of shares changed as provided in subparagraph five of
paragraph (C) of subdivision 2 of Section 35 is no shares of the par value

* of $no per share and the number of shares resulting from such change is
no shares, and the par value thereof is $no per share ;

(¢) the number of shares not resulting from a change of shares of which
the par value has been increased is no shares, and the amount of the
increase in par value is $no per share,

CrayToN E. WHEAT, JR.,
President.
MARrRY C. WHEAT,
Treasurer.

Subscribed and sworn to before me this 8th day of November 1052,
[sEAL] SaM NEUSTADT,
Notary Public, State of New York.
Commission expires March 30, 1956.
Senator Jexxer. If there is nothing further, the committee will
stand in recess.
Mr. Bovpin. Thank you.
Mr. Morris. Thank vou, Mr. Boudin.

Thank you, Mr. Behrstock.
(Whereupon, at 11:

25 a. m., the subcommittee adjourned.)
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